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STATEWIDE ON-CALL CONTAMINATED AND HAZARDOUS MATERIALS SERVICES 

POSTING DATE: May 9, 2024 

SCOPE OF WORK: 

Four (4) Statewide On-Call Agreements, anticipated to have values of $1,000,000 for the two (2) firms with the highest 

rated proposals, and values of $500,000 to the two (2) firms with the third and fourth rated proposals, each over a four-

year term, are needed to provide on-call contaminated and hazardous materials investigations throughout the state.  

Typical assignments may include, but are not limited to, determining the possible presence, type, and extent of 

contamination and/or hazardous materials in and adjacent to proposed and existing highway rights-of-way, and at the 

Department’s sites and facilities, to include the following tasks: 

• Site assessments (investigations and research) for Department construction projects and maintenance activities, 

• Investigations at properties scheduled for full or partial acquisition and/or demolition and disposal, 

• Oversight and monitoring of construction/remediation activities in suspected hazardous/contaminated areas, 

• Preparation of reports and plans, and  

• Public involvement support services, including contacting landowners with suspected/known contamination. 

 

This work will require Professional Engineer licensure in the State of New Hampshire. 

 

Consultants submitting a Letter of Interest will be assessed on their capability to perform the above mentioned services as 

well as their availability to respond rapidly to on-call assignments. 

CONTACT INFORMATION:  

For additional information contact David Kammer, Contamination Program Manager, Bureau of Environment, at 

(603) 271-7967, or David.Kammer@dot.nh.gov.  

CLOSING DATE: 

Interested firms must submit a Letter of Interest, no more than two (2) pages long, with one (1) additional page 

identifying three (3) current professional references, on or before June 14, 2024 to: Tobey Reynolds, PE, Assistant 

Director of Project Development, Chairperson, Consultant Selection Committee, via e-mail (receipt will be confirmed): 

Tobey.L.Reynolds@dot.nh.gov.   

 

SERVICES REQUIRED: 

HAZ, PINV, ENV 
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